Dear Parent (s)/Guardian (s) of Fifth Grade Students,

Your son or daughter will soon be participating in a health education unit focused on preventing substance abuse and other risky behavior.  Our Prevention Specialist, Julie Fenn, LICSW, accompanied by Lexington Peer Education Leaders, (middle and high school students who have received extensive training to co-lead the lessons), will present this unit.

As part of the Lexington Public Schools’ Physical Education and Wellness Department, the Prevention Program prepares students to be health-literate and to make informed and healthy choices throughout their lives. Students learn to understand and demonstrate the responsibility they share as individuals, family members, and citizens to act in ways that enhance health for themselves and others. 
The Prevention Program provides two targeted health education lessons to all students in grade 5. These targeted lessons include content related to substance abuse, decision-making and refusal skills as well as the development of resiliency and leadership in students. These health lessons are aligned with the state health standards. The first classroom presentation includes an overview of healthy brain development, substance abuse issues plus a discussion of why students choose to use or not to use alcohol or other drugs.  The student peer educators who will be supported by our Prevention Specialist will lead the majority of the interactive classes.  Handouts that address Tobacco, Alcohol, Marijuana, and Prescription drugs will be distributed to reinforce the lesson and for future reference.

The Prevention Program effort was developed in response to data derived from Lexington’s Youth Risk Behavior Survey (YRBS).  Every two years, the YRBS is administered to all students at Lexington High School.  The instrument that we use in Lexington is based on the original YRBS that was developed by the Centers for Disease Control and that is currently used by the Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education. A summary of the most recent Lexington survey can be found at 
lps.lexingtonma.org/cms/lib2/.../Domain/.../YRBSExecSum13Results.pdf
One of the areas that continues to cause concern in Lexington, as well as in all communities across the Commonwealth, is the prevalence of alcohol, marijuana and drug use among our teens.  A significant finding from the survey indicated that students who had more than 1 drink in the last 30 days were more likely to engage in other risky behavior. 

By increasing our prevention efforts at an earlier age, we can help students develop protective measures that will enable them to avoid the pressures of underage drinking and drug use.  As a parent you have a strong say over your pre-teens.  Talking to them about the issues effecting teens including decisions about alcohol, other drugs and peer pressure can prevent them from engaging in risky behaviors.

This health education unit has been developed specifically for Lexington students.  We encourage you to speak with your son or daughter about the classes and we welcome your comments, feedback and questions. If you have any questions or feedback, you can contact Julie Fenn at jfenn@sch.ci.lexington.ma.us or 781-861-2320, x69626. To leave a message use ext.73968.

The prevention of substance abuse among our students is a high priority for all of us and we welcome this opportunity to partner with you in this effort.

Sincerely,

Eamonn Sheehan

Coordinator of PE and Wellness

Jennifer Wolfrum

Assistant Coordinator of PE and Wellness

Julie Fenn

LPS Prevention Specialist

